
02/15/2022  Page 1 of 2 
CAM #22-0094 
 

 
                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #22-0094  
 REGULAR MEETING 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Chris Lagerbloom, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: February 15, 2022 
 
TITLE: Motion Approving Increase to the Annual Bridge Repair, Maintenance and 

Painting Continuing Contracts  – Engineer Control Systems Corporation 
and Lambert Bros., Inc.- $340,350 - (Commission Districts 1, 2, 3 and 4) 

 

Recommendation 
Staff recommends the City Commission approve an increase to the Bridge Repair, 
Maintenance and Painting Continuing Contracts with Engineer Control Systems 
Corporation (ECS) as primary and Lambert Bros., Inc. (Lambert) as the alternate, by 
$340,350 from $1,500,000 to $1,840,350. 
 
Background 
On August 21, 2018, the City Commission approved two-year agreements for Citywide 
bridge maintenance services with Engineer Control Systems Corporation and Lambert 
Bros., Inc., in the amount of $750,000 (CAM 18-0698).  The agreements were approved 
with two one-year renewal options, contingent upon appropriation of funds.  The 
described agreements are currently in the second renewal period and will expire on 
August 26, 2022.  Additional bridge projects have been identified and repairs are required 
on the following bridges: Hendricks Isle Bridge No. 865733, and the Bayview Drive Bridge 
856710.  City Staff is requesting an increase in the total contract value from $1,500,000 
to $1,840,350 to perform the additional bridge repairs before the expiration of the 
agreements. 
 
Resource Impact  
There will be a fiscal year impact to the City in the amount of $340,350 for this cap 
increase.  Funds for this increase in the amount of $340,350 are available in the FY 2022 
Community Investment Plan in the accounts listed below. 

Funds available as of January 27, 2022 

ACCOUNT NUMBER 
INDEX NAME 

(Program) 

CHARACTER 
CODE/ SUB-

OBJECT 
NAME 

AMENDED 
BUDGET 

(Character) 

AVAILABLE 
BALANCE 
(Character) 

 
AMOUNT 

331-P12010.331-6599 Bridge Restoration 
Capital Outlay/ 
Construction 

$2,809,693 $1,006,489 $340,350 

       TOTAL AMOUNT ► $340,350 
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Strategic Connections 
This item is a 2021 Top Commission Priority, advancing the infrastructure initiative. 

 
This item supports the Press Play Fort Lauderdale 2024 Strategic Plan, specifically 
advancing: 

 The Infrastructure Focus Area 

 Goal 1:  Build a sustainable and resilient community 

 Objective: Proactively maintain our water, wastewater, stormwater, road, and 
bridge infrastructure 

 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan: We Are Ready. 
 
This item supports the Advance Fort Lauderdale 2040 Comprehensive Plan, specifically 
advancing:  

 The Neighborhood Enhancement Focus Area 

 The Urban Design Element 

 Goal 4: Enhance the existing built environment and elements unique to Fort 
Lauderdale, including waterways, bridges, tunnels and other traversable features.  

 

 
Prepared by:    Connie Hayman, Project Manager II, Public Works  

Raymond Nazaire, Senior Project Manager,  
Public Works  

    Jill Prizlee, Chief Engineer, Public Works 
  Omar Castellan, Assistant Director, Public Works  
  Friseta Davis, Sr.  Admin. Assistant, Finance 
  
Department Director:   Alan Dodd, Public Works  

               Susan Grant, Finance 

    

                      

 


